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CARSS COTTAGE MUSEUM is open each Sunday and Public Holiday 
(Except Good Friday and Christmas Day) 
From 1.00 p.m. to 5.00 p.m. Admission - Adults $2.00 - Children 50 cents. 
Groups by special arrangement - contact Joan Hatton or Beryl Butters. 

MEMBERSHIP OF KOGARAH mSTORICAL SOCIETY is $6.00 per 
annum (Single) or $9.00 per annum (couple) 

[ 

MONTHLY MEETINGS. 
As you are aware we had to cancel our September General Meeting due to a break in 
at the School of Arts. Doors were smashed in and quite a considerable amount of 
damage was done. 
Our October Meeting will be held at Carss Cottage Museum at 2 p.m. on Thursday 
12th October. If you intend coming to the meeting and you need transport please 
contact another member who may be able to bring you down. Transport will be 
available. It will be a good chance to have a look around the Museum and hear 
Janette Hollebone give a talk on "Sutherland House". Come and admire the gardens 
which are in full bloom at the moment. 
We hope to be back in the School of Arts for our November Meeting - 9th November, 
when we will see a Video about Norfolk Island. 
We do not hold a meeting in December, as you know. We usually have our Christmas 
Get-to-gether on that day. However, this year we have moved the date of our 
Christmas Party to Thursday, 7th December (one week earlier) and we intend having it 
at Brighton R.S.L. again. We hope to see you there. Please advise Cath Sullivan on 
95796149 if you intend coming, thank you! 

October 8 
15 
22 
29 

November 5 
12 
19 

MUSEUM ROSTER. 
Betty Goodger and Janette Hollebone 
Glad Baldwin and TheUie Tatum 
Jack Lean and Ken Grieve 
Trudy Johns and Corallie Lewin 
Flo Pilot and Gilda Tillia 
Betty Goodger and Janette Hollebone 
Rae Reed and Norene Burns 

Please contact Beryl Butters if dates are unsuitable. 



Kogarah Historical Society Inc. 

Invites you 

To the Book Launch of 
"One Flag, One Hope, One Destiny" 
a biography of Sir Joseph Hector Carruthers 

by Beverley Earnshaw 

at Kogarah School of Arts cnr. Bowns Road 
and Queens Avenue, Kogarah 
on Saturday, 4th November, at 2 p.m. 

The book will be launched by Robert McClelland 
Federal Member for Barton. 

RSVP 20th October 2000. Phone 9587 9970 or 9580 6954. 

As you know the Society received a Federal Grant for this project. We are 
expecting quite a number to attend the Book Launch, including some of the 
Carruthers family, many of whom have contributed information and photos 
We think it is a very fine publication - one Beverley can be justly proud 
of. . Joan Hatton must be commended for her input - also Jack Lean for 
supplying many of the fine photos. Thanks also to Betty Goodger, who 
together with Joan. did the proofreading. Our Society can feel very proud 
to be able to present such a wonderful book as our contribution to the 
centennary of Federation. I may be biased but I think: it is one of the best. 
It contains a lot of historical information presented in an easy to read form. 
We are very appreciative to Council for their support in having the repairs 
at the School of Arts done in time for our book launch. We are grateful for 
the support we are receiving from Helen Fulton from Kogarah Library, 
also. 

The Embroiderers Guild is holding its Annual Display in the Lower Town 
Hall, Sydney, from 22nd to 26th November 2000. This will be well worth a 
visit. 

At our last Meeting it was unanimously agreed that Life Membership 
should be afforded to May Grieve for all the work she has contributed to 
the Society during her long Membership. According to our Constitution 
this must be endorsed at our next Annual Meeting. 

We were sorry to hear of the Passing Away of Dot Spiller's husband, John, 
recently. We have conveyed to Dot the sincere sympathy of us all as well 
as our sympathy to the family of Nance Owens who also died recently. 
Both Dot and Nance have been long time members. 


